This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, March 10, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.

On call of the roll: David Severt and Jack Fingerle. William Croto was absent.

Also present were Chad Colby, Robert Shaffer, Heather Wiggins, Don Hinesley, and Charles Wiggins.

Heather Wiggins and Don Hinesley appeared before the Council to continue discussion of taking ownership of the RAT Van and setting up operation of the program. Ordinance 2020-03, an ordinance concerning the operation of the Rossville Area Transportation Van, was introduced to Council. Jack Fingerle made a motion to approve Ordinance 2020-03 on first reading with the removal of excess wording in Section 1 Part A, seconded by Dave Severt, and passed by Council.

An email was received from Travis Harris regarding the vandalism of the park trail lights. There was discussion of abandoning the lights at the current time due to the high cost of repairing them. Jack Fingerle made a motion to remove the trail lights and put up a sign stating the park is not open from dusk to dawn, seconded by Dave Severt, and passed by Council.

Jack Fingerle made a motion to proceed with trading a current Woods Mow-N-Machine for a new Woods Mow-In-Machine with deck in the amount of \$9545.00, seconded by Dave Severt, and passed by Council. These funds were encumbered from the 2019 Budget.

There was discussion of installing deodorizers in the park bathrooms. Jack Fingerle made a motion to proceed with purchasing the deodorizers and refills instead of renting from CINTAS, seconded by Dave Severt, and passed by Council.

There was discussion of retaining a consultant to develop a 5 year comprehensive plan for making improvements to the park. Dave Severt will contact a couple of consultants that were suggested by Dave Wagner.

Pat McIlrath informed Council the new computers had been installed. Things are going well; however, we are dealing with minor glitches due them being new.

Voucher Register was approved and signed.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned to Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.

Dail Sat

David Severt, President of the Council

Patricia McIlrath

Clerk Treasurer

Rossville, IN 46065